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On January 24, 2025, USDA’s Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service (APHIS) will
temporarily postpone its final rule to amend the Horse Protection Act (HPA)
regulations for 60 days from February 1, 2025 to April 2, 2025. APHIS published the
final rule (89 FR 39194-39251) amending the horse protection regulations to
provide, among other provisions, that the Agency will screen, train, and authorize
qualified persons for appointment by the management of any horse show, horse
exhibition, or horse sale or auction to detect and diagnose soring at such events for
the purposes of enforcing the HPA. With the exception of § 11.19, which went into
effect on June 7, 2024 and authorized the training of horse protection inspectors, the
remainder of the rule was scheduled to go into effect on February 1, 2025.

APHIS will issue guidance to stakeholders for the upcoming horse show season in
light of the postponement of the new rule.

The HPA is a Federal law that prohibits sored horses from participating in shows,
exhibitions, sales or auctions. The HPA also prohibits the transportation of sored
horses to or from any of these events.


https://www.aphis.usda.gov/
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/print/pdf/node/7564

